


Arizona Corporation Commission (Corporation Commission) did not always pay Arizona Power Plant 
and Transmission Line Siting Committee (Committee) members in accordance with State laws and 
policies, contributing to overpayments totaling $296 

 
Recommendation 1: The Corporation Commission should request reimbursement from the 2 
committee members who were improperly overpaid $101.56 and $5.09, respectively. 

 
Corporation Commission response: The finding of the Auditor General is agreed to and the audit 
recommendation will be implemented. 
 
Response explanation: Commission will attempt to contact these past members. 
 

Recommendation 2: The Corporation Commission should reimburse committee member 
expenses, including mileage and meals, at State-approved rates based on supporting 
documentation and in accordance with SAAM. 

 
Corporation Commission response: The finding of the Auditor General is agreed to and the audit 
recommendation will be implemented. 
 
Response explanation: Commission is already doing this. 
 

Recommendation 3: The Corporation Commission should implement its newly developed written 
procedure for processing committee member expense reimbursements. 
 

Corporation Commission response: The finding of the Auditor General is agreed to and the audit 
recommendation will be implemented. 
 
Response explanation: Commission is already doing this. 
 

 




